
 

Principal’s Notes 
 

2019 School Captains 
I am proud to announce that our 2019 School Captains will be Lucas B, 
Cato H, Nick K, Ruby R, Helena R and Summer S. These students will be 
working together with the IEPS Leadership Team to focus on activating 
student voice and agency. Thank you to Ben Phillips and Kim Seng for 
leading the process for the selection of our School Captains. 
 
 
Thank you Morning Tea 

All parents and carers are invited to attend a special 
morning tea to be held in the Performing Arts Room on Thursday the 13th of December at 
10.30am. This morning tea will be hosted by staff in appreciation of your various 
contributions throughout the year. We are grateful to the support that you provide as 
classroom helpers and class reps, attending camps and excursions, running uniform shop, 
helping in the canteen, washing the First Aid linen, looking after the second hand uniform, 

as members of School Council, PTFA and committees such as Facilities and the Reporting Review team. 
There are so many ways that you contribute to the community and we would like to be able to thank 
you for your support throughout the year. 
 
2019 Teaching Teams 
We will announce the 2019 Teaching Teams in next week’s bulletin prior to Step Up Day 
on Tuesday the 18th of December. This is an important day of the year as students have 
the opportunity to meet their 2019 teacher and classmates as part of our transition 
process.  
 
Year 6 Graduation 
We are looking forward to celebrating our Year 6 students at their Graduation on Wednesday the 19th 
of December. We are immensely proud of our Year 6 students for the way that they have engaged in 
their learning and made valuable contributions to the school community through their leadership this 
year. Thank you to our Year 6 teachers and the parents from the Graduation Committee who have 
worked closely together to ensure that our Year 6 students have the opportunity to reflect on their 
time at primary school with their families, teachers and each other. 
 
Performing Arts Room Update 
We have been advised that the Performing Arts room will be back in action next week. 
 
 
Justine Mackey 
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Thursday 13 December                        Thank You Morning Tea ï PA Room @ 10.30am 
Tuesday 18 December                         Step Up Day 
Wednesday 19 December                    Year 6 Graduation 
Friday 21 December                             Last Day of Term ï dismissal @ 1:30pm 
First Day of Term 1 Yrs 1-6                Thursday 31 January 
First Day of Term 1 Prep                    Friday 01 February (half day) 



MUSIC NEWS 
 
Well Done to All Concert Band Members 
We had concert band perform on Monday at assembly. The IEPS community were treated to some 
wonderful Christmas tunes and sang along. 
Thanks to all concert band members for your amazing performance on Monday and throughout the 
year. Thanks to our year 6 members Liam, Brodie, Cristian and Oliver that are now moving on to 
secondary school. I hope you keep up with your music. An extra thanks to Brian Fitzgerald for the three 
years he has been at IEPS. Your dedication and music prowess has seen the music program grow. You 
will be missed as you move on to retirement. Thanks to our year 6 students that are now moving on 
too. 

       
Strings at Assembly Next Monday 
Some of our strings students will perform at assembly next Monday 10th of December. Details will be sent home 
via Compass to those families involved. 
 
2019 Strings and Woodwind Program 
If you would like to join the IEPS strings or woodwind program in 2019, expressions of interest forms 
can be obtained at the school office. We provide lessons for violin and viola.  
If your child is in levels three to six next year and would like to learn the saxophone, clarinet or flute 
we are also taking enrolments. 
Students that are already in the program need to advise Lauren Fairbairn if they are continuing or 
leaving as soon as possible. This will advise us of numbers and timetabling in 2019. 
 
Victorian State School Spectacular 2019 Year 4, 5 and 6 Students 
IEPS has been accepted into Victorian State School Spectacular 2019 Massed Dance. 
This would have us performing at Hisense Arena to an audience of 10,000 people. It will also be 
televised by Channel 7. 
 
IEPS is only allowed to take 16 students at this stage. Therefore, we will have an audition process. 
2019 Year Five and Six students will have first preference. 2019 Year Four students may still apply. If 
they miss out they will still have the opportunity to be involved in 2021 when they are in Year Six. 
Forms must be back to the office by not later than Friday 7th of December 4pm. If you have any 
questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 
Lauren Fairbairn 
Music Teacher 
 

JOGGING CLUB NEWS 

We are reaching the end of the year and are excited to be recognizing our jogging club 
achievers! This coming assembly, 10th December, students who have completed milestone 
kms will receive their certificates. We will also have awards for the top kms per grade as well 
as an overall prize for the most kms done this year.  
 

Jogging Club will continue to run till the 19th of December, unless the weather doesn't permit. 
 
If you would like any more information, please contact Laila on laila.fernandez@gmail.com 

mailto:laila.fernandez@gmail.com


LIBRARY NEWS 

Here is what our students have been reading!  
The Top 20 books borrowed this year are… 
 
20.  Edwards, Hazel   There's a hippopotamus on our roof eating cake  
19.  Griffiths, Andy   The 104 -storey treehouse  

18.  Do, Anh   WeirDo 5: Totally weird!  
17.  Blabey, Aaron   The bad guys: Episode one  
16.  Kinney, Jeff   Diary of a wimpy kid: The last straw  
15.  Blabey, Aaron   The bad guys: Attack of the zittens  
14.  Pichon, Liz   Tom Gates is absolutely fantastic (at some things)  
13.  Blabey, Aaron   The bad guys: Alien vs bad gu y 
12.  Do, Anh   Hotdog!  

11.  Kinney, Jeff   Diary of a wimpy kid: Old school   
10.  Griffiths, Andy   The 52 -storey treehouse  
9.  Do, Anh   WeirDo 4: Super weird!  
8.  Griffiths, Andy   The 39 -storey treehouse  
7.  Kinney, Jeff   Diary of a wimpy kid: Dog days  
6.  Do, Anh   WeirDo  

5.  Aaron Blabey   The bad guys: Mission unpluckable  
4.  Do, Anh   WeirDo 7: Mega weird!  
3.  Kinney, Jeff   Diary of a wimpy kid: Rodrick rules  
2.  Palacio, R.J   Wonder  
1.  Kinney, Jeff   Diary of a wimpy kid: the ugly truth  

   

Happy Reading, 
Catherine Mawson - Library Technician 
 

PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
The following students have shown leadership qualities in class: 

Grade Name 
PA Taj 
PH Rebekah 
PK Anastasia 
1M Jenson A 
1W Isabella V 
2C Joel, Freddie, Hugo 
2R Liam  A and Alex L 
2T Beatrix and Phoebe 
3BL Gus R 
3C Harry G 
3L Eva, Isaac 
4B Eve H 
4Z Nick, April, Harry 
5G Jakob T, Summer S, Miller, Billy 
5S Julian H & Bella P 
6T Adele N 
 
 

 

LOST PROPERTY 
 
These 2 items have been left at the school. If they 
belong to you, please come into the main office to 
collect by the end of next week.  Otherwise, they 
will be taken to the Opportunity Shop. 

 

 



 
SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 

 
Issue 8 is here just in time for Christmas! If youôre looking for Christmas 

ideas you must check out this termôs brochure.  
All children should have now received this terms brochure (please check school 
bags). Scholastic’s ordering procedures are online only. Place your order at 
scholastic.com.au/LOOP. You do not need to fill in the form or send anything back to school. 
Instructions are on the back of the notice accompanying the brochure. 

Please place your online order by 6.00pm, Thursday 6th December, as orders are finalised in class 
groups and the booking system will be closed after this time. Orders will then be delivered before 
the end of term. 

Past results show your book orders usually result in about $500.00 worth of Scholastic rewards for 
the school to spend on library books and other resources. 

Scholastic Book Club essentials start from as little as $1.00 and books from as little as $2.00. 

If you have any questions, please call me on 0412 679 408. 

Happy spending! 

Sandra Aylett-Sloan (Parent volunteer)  

 
 
RSL Victoria’s Remembrance Day Project  
 
The Year 1 students decorated a big ‘E’ for Remembrance Day. We were all doing different activities 
at the same time to make the big ‘E’ interesting and we were all helping to make a lot of decorations. 
We used paper and glue to make poppies and then stick them on. We also scrunched up lots of paper 
to make 3-dimenstional poppies. We put poppies on our big ‘E’ because poppies grew on the battle 
grounds. We also made wreaths and a cenotaph to show our respect for the soldiers.  The big ‘E’ was 
displayed in the city with the other letters decorated by other primary schools to spell the word 
#REMEMBER.  
 

- Isabelle Quan, 1K 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
AID ROOM WASHING 

For week commencing 10th December, our volunteer is Angelique Luijkx. Many thanks for 
volunteering for this task. 

 

 
 
 
 
 



  
Roster 
    Help needed 

Thu 6 Dec Angelique Luijkx 
Ian 

11.15-1.15 
9.30-11.30 

 11.30-1.45 

Fri 7 Dec Erin Starkey 
Emma Rowe 
Fleur Shaw-Jones 

9.30-1.45 
9.30-1.45 
9.30-11.30 

  

Mon 10 Dec Karen Tyers-Craig 10.30-11.15  11.30-1.45 

Tue 11 Dec 
 

Rachael 
Emily  
Ian 

9.00-11.30 
10.00-11.30 
9.30-11.30 

  
 

Wed 12 Dec 
 

Caroline Stevenson 
Fleur Shaw-Jones 

9.00-11.30 
10.30-1.45 

  

Thu 13 Dec Angelique Luijkx 
Shara Mazlan 

9.00-11.00 
9.30-11.30 

 11.30-1.45 

Fri 14 Dec Jane Mancini 
Fleur Shaw-Jones 

9.30-1.45 
9.30-1.45 

 9.30-11.30 

Mon 17 Dec    10.30-11.15 
12.30-1.45 

 

 
News 
Attention Class Reps! If you would like to order drinks for 
your class party please give notice a minimum of 4 days 
prior to your party, to ensure we have adequate stock. 
 

 
 

Did you know? 
We offer frozen Icy Pole Buckets for your class end of 

term party or as a birthday treat. $1 per stick and minimum 
4 days notice! 

 
 

 
 
While everyone is 

preparing for the big jump into 2019 our 2018 
roster has still some holes to fill. If you can help 
out please come and pick a time!  
 
 

Sonia, Canteen Manager 
E: canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
T: 9499 2171 
W: http://www.myschoolconnect.com.au/ivanhoeeast 

 

 



 

 
 

Events noticeboard brought to you by Miles, your local neighbourhood guide. 
 
 

ADVERTISING:  We restrict ads to those that seem to be of interest to our school community. School council does not endorse any ads published and takes no 
responsibility for them. Deadline for advertising is Tuesday 2.00pm.   Contact Karen in the school office on 9499 2171 

 
 

 
 

Babysitter                      
Hi, my name is Emma and I am a previous student at East Ivanhoe Primary 
Currently I am studying at Ivanhoe Girls Grammar Year 10 in 2019. 
I am here to offer my services as a local babysitter , I have  experience in looking after children 
during the day in the school holidays as well as evening babysitting (which I  also help children 
with their homework) 
My interests outside of school are netball and dancing ,  currently I am coaching my 3rd season 
of netball , and I have also worked at my dance school helping out the with the younger 
students. 
Should you wish to contact me my details are,  
mobile 0478 764 151  or  ejbyron2003@gmail.com 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 


